Young Road Association Annual Meeting

July 20, 2012

Board Members Present:     President – Richard Harvey





Treasurer -  Nancy Finnegan





Road Commissioner – Bob McDougal





Secretary – Ann Buxton





At-large Members – Dean Smiley








Jim Murphy

Meeting began at 7:04 pm

18 members present

8 proxy votes were cast

Dick thanked members on the board for their hard work over the past year.

Ann Buxton read the treasurer’s report and it was voted on and accepted by the members.

Treasurer report – Nancy 

Assets   -  436.04
Savings – 2075.88

Petty Cash – 29.16

Liabilities coming forward – grader payment for $1000.  Dean has extended the payment until 2013.  

Insurance will be due in several weeks and the renewal is unprocessed as yet and the cost is not clear.

Tom asked about Greg Trask not being on the list of unpaid Young Road residents.    It was decided at a previous meeting by the board that we would forgo his dues for this year in repayment of the work that was done in the spring. 

Motion to pass the treasurer’s report.  Passed and accepted.

Betty suggested that Greg’s name appear on the list with an asterisk to indicate that his dues were forgiven for the 2012 year.  Nancy would amend the list of owner’s paid to reflect that.  A motion was made to do this and was accepted and passed.  

Road Commissioner’s report - 
Bob McDougall
Bob discussed the pictures that are on his report from the spring to present day.  Early thaw caused many problems with the road as well as all other camp roads.  Mr. Tobey graded the road initially after the road became passable.  Currently Dean and John Poor have been grading the road.  
Having an outside vendor doing the work is very expensive but Tobey came back and did some additional work at no cost.  Volunteers also made it possible with their help in order to make the road passable.  

Bob gave praise to Greg for all the work he did do in the.  He indicated that he used his machine and did not charge for the gas for the entire week.  The board voted to excuse Greg’s dues for 2012 in exchange for his work on the road.  
He also thanked the people who came out to help with the chipping bee.  The names are on the Treasurer’s Report.    The road is in very good condition and Bob thanked Dean for bringing his Kuboda to help fill the potholes.    Kudos to all those who volunteered their time.  

Bob discussed the projects that need to be done, specifically at pole #4 where the culvert needs to be replaced.  The cost would be $1,500.  

Since 2005 we have made road repairs totaling $38,000 some of which was from a grant.   The grant that we are hoping to participate in would give money back to the association for doing work to the road.  

A motion was made to accept the road commissioner’s report.  Made and accepted.  

By-Laws

A copy of the old by-laws as well as the current by-laws and the changes that were made were given to members.   Changes are highlighted but deletions are not.  Dick discussed the articles that were changed.  

We do not have to register the association with the Registry of Deeds as we are a non-profit. 

Article 6 – put in when first organized and does not appear to be needed at this time.  If we need it in the future, we will revisit.  

Article 9 – changed the dollar limit on what we need for approval in terms of spending.

Article 10 – added 1 vote per share ownership.  1 vote per share .  Meeting notice was changed from 3 weeks to 4 weeks.

Article 14 – Remove the last part on the last page.  Consent and agreement since it no longer applies, as we do not own any land.  Added an acceptance at the end that the by-laws would need a notary signature.  

Jerry had a question regarding the reasoning of changing the amount of money that the association could spend.  It was discussed that it would make it easier to spend the money.  

A motion was made to accept the by-law changes.  In terms of proxy’s  1 undecided and 8 approve.  13 voting shares accepted to approve the by-laws.  No opposition.  
Dean has created a website for the YRA to access passed minutes and any articles that pertain to the association - http://www.deansmiley.com/YROA.html.  

OLD BUSINESS

Discussion regarding liens on property owners once again.  The board has been working on the issue.  It is not a cut and dry issue.   There are complicating factors such as doing everything we are suppose to in our by-laws as well as having excellent records.  According to attorney’s we have consulted it does very little to get money from people.  Dick discussed the various ways people can make their annual payment.  Hardship cases will be reviewed yearly by the board.  

Dick read a list of the dues on roads around Togus Pond.  We are in the middle at $200. 

Discussion by Betty Harvey regarding the list of unpaid people on the list most of which do not use the road because they are never here.  In essence, there are really only 2-3 people who are not paying their dues that use the road all the time.

Bob McDougall read to the members a letter that he is writing to the unpaid owners on the Young Road.  A suggested change to the letter in the wording regarding the word delinquent and discuss what is not being done to the road because of the lack of money.

It was decided at this time we would not take legal action again people who are unpaid.  Karen suggested that we look into a Mechanics Lean which only comes into play when the property is being sold.  It would also be registered with the Registry of Deeds.  
A question from the floor regarding if we have checked into small claim’s court as well as contacting the credit bureau and reporting all unpaid owners.  

A motion was made that the board check into Mechanic’s Lien or other appropriate liens. 10 yeas 3 nays. 
DUES INCREASE

$50 per house, $25 per lot

Tim Ellis by proxy opposing the increase.  A discussion ensued regarding the association seeking bids from others besides Kempton Tobey.  Dean has gotten bids from other contractors and found that Kempton Tobey is fairly reasonable and often the lowest on grant work.  

A question from the floor regarding why we need the increase if we did not spend all the money we collected.  Dick responded that we have other sites that need work that we cannot afford.  

A motion was made that dues be increased to 225 the first year and up to 250 per year by 2014.  Land owners would be 50% of that increase.  
All present to accept was 10 and 0 opposed.  By proxy 2 no votes and 7 to approve.

Election of officers – A motion was made to vote for the slate of officers as presented – Passed.  No nays.

NEW BUSINESS

Dick discussed the possibility of a nomination committee so someone other than officers come up with names for the next slate of officers.  No volunteers came forth.  Dick suggested John Poor, Tom Renkins, Bob Pomerleau, and Pat Williams.  A motion was made that the above be accepted on the committee.  It was approved.   A chairman will be determined.

A motion was made to adjourn at 8:25 pm.  No opposition.

